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02/09/2016 
 
 
 
Robert Tershel 

 
Buckeye, AZ 85326 
 
 
 
Re: Complaint No. 2015-845  
 Filed against  Donald Elliot Libby 
 
 
Dear Robert Tershel: 
 
The above mentioned complaint is being closed/cleared for the following reason(s):
 
This office does not have jurisdiction in this matter.  The “Handyman Exemption” (ARS 32-1121.A.14) 
allows for work to be done under the $1,000.00 threshold without possessing a contractor license as long 
as a city building permit is not required. 
 
You may have the right to file a civil complaint through the court system against this contractor.  In 
any future construction work you might consider the use of a licensed contractor, as we have 
jurisdiction over the workmanship of licensed contractors. 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact the undersigned investigator. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Jeff Helter #149, Investigator 

Investigations 

1700 W. Washington St.  Ste. 105 

Phoenix, AZ 85007-2812 
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